Dean R. A. Schwegler, School of Education, University of Kansas,

Dear Dean Schnegler:

I tried to reach you by telephone this afternoon, but since you were not in the office at the time I called I asked Miss Rich to convey my message to you.

teachers had been asked by the Laurence high school to serve as substitute teacher in their physical education classes today. Only a week ago we were told by the president of the Board of Education and the principal of the high school that our practice teachers could not be given credit for doing "cadet" teaching in the Laurence schools.

It seems incongruous to me that on one hand we are told that we cannot get credit for this teaching, and on the other hand our practice teachers are contacted by the school authorities to act as substitute teachers.

Last year and the year before our senior students have been asked to serve in the same capacity in the high school. Among these students were Dorothy Jane Willouts, Maurice Cannady, Ruth Baker, Lester and Francis Kappelman.

I just wanted to pass this information on to you so that you may be thoroughly acquainted with our problem.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH